

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS
2ND TERM EXAMINATION

NAME: _____

CLASS 4TH GRADE

COMPREHENSION

Read the passage.

The Tangled Feet Problem

On a hot day, a group of children were sitting by a pond. They wanted to have some fun. They took off their shoes and put their feet in the pond. They splashed around a little. After a while, they got bored.

Just then an old man walked by. One of the children said, "Let's have some fun with him!" They all laughed and planned to play a trick on him. The children called to the man, "Please, come here. We have a big problem!"

The old man walked over to the children. He looked worried and he wanted to help the children. "What is it?" he asked. "Our feet are tangled. We cannot tell whose feet belong to who!" The children giggled and winked at each other.

The old man was wise but also kind. He understood that the children were not serious. He did not get angry or scold the children. Instead, he played along. He said, "That sounds like a serious problem, but I think I can help." The old man found a long stick. Then he came back to the pond and tickled the children's feet with it.

Each child whose feet he tickled would start laughing loudly. The child would laugh so hard that he would roll out of the water. One after another, the children and their feet rolled out of the pond. "There, I have solved your problem!" said the wise man

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS
2ND TERM EXAMINATION

Answer the questions.

1. Where were the children sitting? a. in a park b. by a pond
c. at school d. at home
2. Who did the children decide to play a trick on?
a. their friends b. a girl c. an old man d. nobody
3. What did the children tell the old man? a. that their hands were tangled b. that they were bored c. that they were lost
d. that their feet were tangled

Answer the questions using sentences.

4. Why did the old man walk over to the children?

5. Did the man get upset at the children?

6. What did the man use to tickle the children's feet? _____

7. What would you have done to solve the children's problem? _____

VOCABULARY

Choose from the words that can act both as a noun and verb from the list of words below.

Plant sink teach dust jump sound fetch order

lift banana milk table David

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS
2ND TERM EXAMINATION

Choose the correct synonym for each underlined word below.

10. The librarian asked the children to be silent because everyone was trying to study.

- a. noisy b. boring c. quiet d. early

11. Samantha's great-grandfather is very old.

- a. friendly b. crazy c. charming d. Elderly

12. Jimmy had to clean his filthy bathroom.

- a. neat b. dirty c. beautiful d. Large

13. Isaac's roasted hot dog was ruined when it fell into the fire.

- a. water b. ground c. flames d. refrigerator

PUNCTUATION

Choose the correctly written contraction for the underlined words.

14. Theyve finished eating and theyre full. a. Theyve' and theyre'

- b. The'yve and the'yre c. Theyv'e and theyr'e d. They've and they're

15. She didnt look too happy. a. did'nt b. didn't c. don't

- d. did'not

16. They arent coming now so lets go home. a. aren't and let's

- b. arent' and lets' c. are'not and let'us d. are'nt and le'ts

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS

2ND TERM EXAMINATION

17. Why wouldnt you want to go to school? Youll have a great time and see all your friends. a. wouldn't and yo'll b. wouldn't and you'll
c. willn't and you'l d. wouldnt' and youll'

18. Shes been upset all day. a. She's b. Shes' c. She'as
d. She's

Fill in the box with the possessive form of each underlined noun on the line using an ('s or '). Indicate whether it is a singular or plural possessive noun by writing S or P beside it.

19. The jerseys of the team: the _____ jerseys

20. The lawns of the neighbours: the _____ lawns

21. The points of the classes: the _____ points

22. The eggs of the hen: the _____ eggs.

SPELLING

Spell the words your teacher says.

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS

2ND TERM EXAMINATION

Drag and drop to sort the words under the following prefixes.

spell

true

write

appoint

make

obey

pleasant

behave

un	mis	dis	re

GRAMMAR

Write the plural forms of the words.

singular	plural
family	
glass	
knife	
castle	
solo	
volcano	

Select the noun phrases in the sentences below.

1. The restless, blue sea is noisy.
2. That dog's buried bones got rotten in the ground.

INSPIRED TOTS EARLY LEARNING CENTRE, JOS
2ND TERM EXAMINATION

3. The boy definitely loved those brand new shoes.

Select the two words that make up the irregular present perfect verb in each sentence.

4. She has written three novels.

5. He has bought some vegetables at the market.

6. We have seen that movie before.

7. They have gotten all the ingredients needed to prepare the meal.